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Mr. President,


Ukraine thanks New Zealand for the presentation of the National report prepared through a very transparent process. 
We would like to commend New Zealand’s frankness and openness in identifying and acknowledging the challenges the country faces in the human rights sphere as well as its strong stand on human rights protection both domestically and worldwide. 
          We appreciate New Zealand’s efforts to improve its institutional and policy framework aimed at accelerating the elimination of discrimination against women and promoting gender equality, including the establishment of the appropriate position of Parliamentary Under-Secretary to the Minister of Justice, adopting relevant documents, launching the new Integrated Safety Response approach to ensure immediate safety for women and children who are victims of domestic violence. 

We would like to recommend:
· to expedite consideration of acceding to the ICPPED as well as of ratifying the Optional Protocol to CRC on a communications procedure; 
· to consider withdrawing existing reservations to the international human rights treaties [art.4 of the Convention against Torture, art.10 of the ICCPR, art.37(c) of the CRC];
· to intensify efforts aimed at combatting domestic violence and abuse against women, including Maori women, and children.
We wish the delegation of New Zealand a successful review. 

Thank you.
